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ACTION ITEM II. A 

TUITION WAIVER POLICY FOR COLLEGE EMPLOYEES AND DEPENDENTS 

 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: 

The Admissions and Financial Aid Committee proposes that the current note at the end of 

the Tuition Waiver Policy for College Employees and Dependents section in the St. Mary's 

College of Maryland’s Human Resources Tuition Benefits policy, "Note: Scholarship awards 

from St. Mary’s cannot exceed the value of in-state tuition. Tuition waivers are scholarships and 

count toward this limit. Scholarships from outside sources do not count, nor do need-based St. 

Mary’s or other sources" be deleted, and the following language inserted between the current 

fourth and fifth paragraphs in the Dependent Children and Spouses of Employees section of 

the policy:  

 

"Tuition waivers and institutional scholarships cannot exceed billable charges, resulting in a 

stipend to the student. Institutional scholarships will be reduced when tuition waivers and 

institutional scholarships exceed billable charges." 

 

RATIONALE:  

The philosophy informing this proposal is that tuition waivers are an employee benefit and 

merit scholarships are in recognition of an applicant's achievements. The current policy limits the 

total amount of waivers and non-need-based scholarships to the equivalent of in-state-tuition. 

This results in students losing their merit scholarship awards if they receive a full-tuition tuition 

waiver. Even though these benefits affect the net cost of attendance for an individual student, the 

receipt of one should not impact the receipt of the other. USM does not limit receipt of these 

benefits in this manner. Further, because these benefits are discounts and not actual funding, 

these benefits should not result in a monetary stipend back to the student.  
 


